
October 17, 2017 

Jaye Robinson, Chair 
Members, Public Works and Infrastructure Committee 

Re: PW 24.4 Improving Accountability in the Utility Cut Process  - comments re the Universal 
Placement Guidelines recommendation in Appendix 1  

Representatives of the Federation of North Toronto Residents Association, along with other 

residents associations, met with staff during the summer to raise issues about the process of 

approving installations that were quite inappropriate to their locations, particularly in public 

parks and along busy sidewalks.  We understand that the City’s objectives are to enhance the 

public realm, not clutter it with unsightly pipes and boxes of pipes. We understood that staff 

agreed with our concerns, and anticipated further discussions as staff developed their 

proposals. Therefore, we were surprised to see the recommendations for approval of the 

Guidelines, and that these were to be found in the attachment to a report with a different 

subject.  

Given that the Guidelines, as currently drafted, will not preventthe negative impacts of the 

installations we are seeing in our streets and parks, we strongly support the request to have 

consideration of the proposed Guidelines deferred for further discussion with staff to resolve 

these issues. 

Thank you, 

Geoff Kettel       Cathie Macdonald 

Cathie Macdonald 

Co-Chair, FoNTRA      Co-Chair, FoNTRA 
129 Hanna Road        57 Duggan Avenue 
Toronto, Ontario        Toronto, Ontario 
M4G 3N6          M4V 1Y1 

Co-Chair, FoNTRA
57 Duggan Road 

Toronto, ON 
M4V 1Y1

gkettel@gmail.com  cathie.macdonald@sympatico.ca cdonald@sympatico.ca

The Federation of North Toronto Residents' Associations (FoNTRA) is a non-profit, volunteer 
organization comprised of  over 30 member organizations.  Its members, all residents’ associations, 
include at least 170,000 Toronto residents within their boundaries.  The residents’ associations that make 
up FoNTRA believe that Ontario and Toronto can and should achieve better development.  Its central issue 
is not whether Toronto will grow, but how.  FoNTRA believes that sustainable urban regions are 
characterized by environmental balance, fiscal viability, infrastructure investment and social renewal. 
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